



Oakmont High School

The Oakmont community empowers and engages all students,
preparing them for lifelong success as contributors in a global society.

Site Council

Thursday, April 13, 2023

5:00 pm - Library

I. Call to Order

II. Members present:

1. Parents: Tanya Walker, Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester
2. Students:
3. Staff: Katherine Sunseri, Isabel Govea, Traci Montgomery, Isabel Sandoval, Lorri Perkins

III. Approval of Minutes -

1. [3/16/23 Minutes](#)

T Montgomery motions to approve, I Sandoval seconds

IV. Opportunity for Public Input

J Hester speaking in support of AP African American studies at Board Meeting tonight

J Collinson here to support students presenting for People of Color Student Club

V. Committee Reports

1. Students: Senior Ball upcoming, Junior Prom went well, Student Gov elections finished, students preparing for AP and IB testing, juniors started CAASP testing yesterday, Winter Sports rally went well
2. Staff: reviewed safety policies and systems with students (drill postponed due to rain). Yearbook is done, English Department is piloting books, District Common Assessment is underway (Beta year - being rebuilt to align better with CAASP/Common Core Standards), currently building master schedule - reduced enrollment again but not as big as last year and no staff are being transferred to other sites, hiring for 1 each Construction/English/Math/Education Specialist teaching positions (positions open due to retirement), afterschool review AP sessions underway, AMA awards upcoming
3. ELAC: don't have budget allocation for EL yet, action items on SPSA not finalized, but budget is coming and will be similar to this current year. OHS is currently in Targeted Assistance due to low grad rates for EL students and students with disabilities. Govea presenting to Leadership on how to improve rates for next year.

VI. Unfinished Business

1. None

VII. Data/Budget Presentation/Review

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: George Buljan, Mae Marks, Francesa Zapanta

Staff: Isabel Sandoval, Katherine Sunseri, Lorri Perkins, Traci Montgomery, Isabel Govea

VIII. New Business

1. Informational Item - People of Color Student Club [Presentation](#)

Presenters: Peyton Tubbs (President), Rebecca Kinz (Vice President), and Mariya Pozdnyakova (Secretary)

T Montgomery: is there currently a policy on racial slurs/harassment?

P Tubbs: there is a policy on hazing/policy, but it's not specific to racial discrimination. Current discipline is 3 day suspension. Goal is to add to current policy.

T Montgomery: do any surrounding districts have a racial discrimination part of Athletic Codes of Conduct?

P Tubbs: Not sure. Some individual sports have one, but they want it to be more consistent?

I Sandoval: do other schools in the district have the same goal?

P Tubbs: other clubs at OHS do, as well as West Park's BSU and Mental Health Club, as well as Whitney's BSU, currently pursuing more support

T Montgomery: is this part of Diversify our Narrative?

P Tubbs: No

L Perkins: is it the case a sense that athletes are not disciplined for racial harassment, but non-athletes are?

P Tubbs: not necessarily, this is just a first step

L Perkins: is it your opinion that this is a pervasive problem at OHS?

P Tubbs: yes

T Montgomery: does this pertain to social media?

P Tubbs: yes

I Govea: athletes will be held to a higher standard, have we gotten input from athletes, coaches, athletic director on the issue and what impact this policy change will have on them?

P Tubbs: discussed this with Nugent (Track and Field) as well as athletes on cheer, swim, volleyball, tennis team, there is support amongst these students

I Govea: reach out to as many athletes and coaches as possible, including at other sites, incorporate survey in presentation

T Montgomery: it would be helpful collect specific data

J Hester: racial harassment definitely happens, might look at shifting some of the language to ensure offensives are verifiable (perhaps not "refusing to socialize")

I Govea: what's your timeline? When do you want to come back with additional statistics/support/data?

When do you want to go to the Board? We cannot act as a body to act on a decision, as this is a district level decision. Action item would be documenting we support or do not support the policy. Only one more meeting left this year.

T Montgomery: is it possible to change Athletic Code midyear?

I Govea: Would probably be at the beginning of the year, not midyear

J Hester: do individual coach policies jive with overall Athletic Code?

T Montgomery: can the OHS Athletic Code be more strict than the district policy?

I Govea: no

I Govea: is this in alignment with CIF?

P Tubbs: unsure at this time. In terms of timeline, would like to come back next time with more data and get more feedback

2. Action Item - [Final 23-24 SPSA Plan](#)

I Govea: school plan is done! Includes Title I money and Prop 28 money. Health Academy is in the plan as well. Highlighted section - anticipate adding in EL and PBIS money. Will add money for release periods

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: George Buljan, Mae Marks, Francesa Zapanta

Staff: Isabel Sandoval, Katherine Sunseri, Lorri Perkins, Traci Montgomery, Isabel Govea

(fall/spring) for EL coordinator. Will not adjust activities and goals, but may adjust dollar amounts. Title I/Prop 28 may change with enrollment numbers in the fall.

I Sandoval: is application for free/reduced lunch on paper or online?

I Govea: digital

I Sandoval: on Viking Voyage, we used to do it on paper and support parents

I Govea: paper still exists, but we need a system. There are ways to help online/over the phone

L Perkins: Free/reduced lunch was automatic during COVID, may be throwing people off

G Stahlecker: not clear that is for more than just free lunch - lots of other support for Oakmont. Some parents may not feel comfortable putting info.

J Hester motions, T Walker seconds, all in favor

3. Action Item - New Course - click [here](#) for all descriptions
 - a. Outdoor Adventure
 - b. Recreation Admin
 - c. ELD 3

J Hester motions, K Sunseri seconds

4. Action Item - Core Textbook - click [here](#) for all descriptions
 - a. AP Human Geography
 - b. AP Government
 - c. AP Comparative Government
 - d. AP Spanish Language
 - e. AP Economics
 - f. CTE Sports Med 1 (RP)
 - g. IB Biology

T Walker motions to approve, L Perkins seconds

5. Action Item - New Course Outlines - click [here](#) for all descriptions
 - a. IB Bundle of courses

I Govea: IB does have grade-level requirements (11th-12th)

T Montgomery motions, J Hester seconds

IX. Announcements

1. Next Meeting: May 18, 2023 (Zoom)
2. Other Meetings:
3. Special Events:

Meeting adjourned: 5:59

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: George Buljan, Mae Marks, Francesa Zapanta

Staff: Isabel Sandoval, Katherine Sunseri, Lorri Perkins, Traci Montgomery, Isabel Govea